Tel. Nos. (02) 810-0565 / 812-7931 Fax No. (02) 812-7931 Email Address: jljlawoffice@yahoo.com

15 October 2021

Dir. Maria Lourdes G. Ferrer, CESO III
Regional Executive Director
DENR-MIMAROPA, Roxas Blvd.
Ermita, Manila
(via mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph)

Dear Dir. Ferrer:

The law office respectfully follows-up for the *third time* the status of our letter dated 28 September 2021, a copy of which is hereto attached for your easy reference. Said letter is about *the administrative complaint* our client, *Mr. Julie Gumayagay*, has filed against **Engr. Allan I. Valle**, CENRO, Taytay, Palawan. Our 1st and 2nd follow-ups were filed last March 30 and July 2, both 2021, respectively.

As the requested action to be taken by your Office is **not** a complicated one, may we expect an early resolution/decision of the same.

Thank you and we look forward to hearing from you soonest.

Sincerely yours,

Copy Furnished:

Hon. Roy A. Cimatu Secretary, DENR (via (ohea.denr@gmail.com)

Anti-Red Tape Authority (ARTA) 4th and 5th Flr, NFA Bldg. NFA Compound, Brgy. VASRA Visayas Ave., Quezon City (via complaints@arta.gov.ph)